
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear pastor Gene Rowell and church brethren, 

 

We trust this prayer letter finds you in good health and spirit, guided by God's grace. Your 

unwavering commitment to our ministry has been a beacon of strength amidst the challenging 

circumstances that prevail in our nation. We praise God and sincerely appreciate your 

support, which enables us to persevere in the ministry. 

 

In the face of difficulty, our church convened for a day of prayer and fellowship, recommitting 

ourselves to the service of the Lord. I am filled with joy and encouragement after witnessing 

the dedication of our church members to the ministry. Their renewed commitment, 

particularly to increasing the monthly support for church planters in Myanmar, is a testament 

to their deep-seated devotion to advancing the Kingdom of God. Your commitment, dear 

brethren, is what makes our ministry thrive and has a significant impact on the lives of those 

we serve. 

 

As a testament to this renewed dedication, our members have actively reached out to their 

acquaintances, inviting them to participate in a day dedicated to the teaching and preaching of 

the gospel. Pastor Thet Khaing profoundly shared the Word of God, heralding a message of 

hope and redemption. This outreach initiative, grounded in personal relationships and Gospel 

sharing, has borne fruit, as evidenced by Bro. Tha Khu and Ma Hnin accepting Christ as their 

Savior and are now undergoing discipleship for water baptism. Their transformation is a clear 

demonstration of the power of the Gospel and the effectiveness of our ministry's efforts. 

 

As mentioned in our last prayer letter, Bro. Ko Aung Zin finally decided to follow the Lord 

through water baptism. He now faithfully attends church and is involved in our church music 

ministry, which is as a indication to the impact of God's grace. Please pray for his wife who, 

though receptive to the Gospel, is not yet saved. 

 

It has been over three years that Bro. Sakido and his family cannot go back to their mission 

field because of the war. Despite the challenges they face, God has used them as instruments 

of His grace, particularly among IDPs in their region. As the Lord provides funds, Bro. Sakido 

conducts evangelistic crusades, resulting in numerous professions of faith. We humbly 

beseech your continued partnership as we seek to amplify our support for his ministry among 

IDPs. Your financial support at this time would greatly help us in this endeavor. 

 

Given the current crisis that has been made worse by the new law “Mandatory Military 

Service,” people are experiencing increased anxiety and uncertainty. Many families worry 

because their sons who are above eighteen years of age might be forced to join the military. It 

is not easy to give advice to our members in this situation. We deeply need and value your 

prayers as we try to help our people during these difficult times. 

 

Would you please not cease to pray for us we continue to share the Gospel and reach 

Myanmar people that souls will be saved, believers will be strengthened for ministry! Would 

you also pray for peace and freedom in our country! May the grace of our Lord continue to 

sustain and guide us in our collective endeavors. 

 

Yours in Christ's service,  

Your co-laborers for souls, 

Abraham, Deborah, Nathan and Jerusha 

 

 

The Ram Lian Uk Family Serving in Myanmar 

Field Address: 
Hope Baptist Church 
36/386, Naymyosithu St 
Shwepyithar, Yangon, 
Myanmar 
ramlianuk@gmail.com 
Mobile: 09451456906 

 

Support Address: 
WWNTBM 
P.O. Box 725 
Kings Mountain, 
NC 28086 
(704) 730-1440 
wwntbm.com 
 
 

 

 

 

Prayer Letter 

 
January – March 2024 

mailto:ramlianuk@gmail.com

